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                                     ENVIRONMENTAL HEALTH

                                    SUPPORTING COMMUNITIES
	To:
	Matthew Dempsey, Planning Officer, Development Management, 5 Pancras Square N1C

	From:
	Edward Davis (Pollution Planning Officer)

	Date:
	24 November 2021

	Re:
	Whittington Hospital, Highgate Wing, Dartmouth Park Hill London N19 5TR

	Proposal:
	Construction of a new electricity substation and generator

	Reference:
	Planning application ref. 2021/4204/P

	Key Points:
	The proposals are acceptable in environmental health terms


ENVIRONEMTAL HEALTH OBERVATIONS
The proposed development includes a new UKPN substation and a new generator tank to serve the new mental health facility. It is proposed that the generator is required for emergency use only.
Appropriate noise guidelines have been followed within the report such as Noise Policy Statement for England, National Planning Policy Framework (NPPF), Planning Practice Guidance on Noise, Camden Council’s Local Plan, version June 2017 and BS 4142:2014.
The nearest noise sensitive receiver has been adequately identified in the submitted acoustic note.
The calculations show that the noise emission levels of the proposed plant strategy meet the Local Authority criteria during the operating period with specified acoustic mitigation and should not have an adverse impact on the nearest sensitive receivers.

I am satisfied that the submitted acoustic submission meets our local plan guidelines and therefore acceptable in environmental health terms.  I offer no objections to the application and suggest the following should you be mindful to grant the application.

Suggested conditions:

Noise emitted from the emergency plant and generators hereby permitted shall not increase the minimum assessed background noise level (expressed as the lowest 24 hour LA90, 15 mins) by more than 10 dB one metre outside any premises. 
Reason: To ensure that the amenity of occupiers of the development site/ surrounding premises is not adversely affected by noise from mechanical installations/ equipment in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017

The emergency plant and generators hereby permitted may be operated only for essential testing, except when required by an emergency loss of power. 

Reason: To ensure that the amenity of occupiers of the development site and surrounding premises is not adversely affected by vibration in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017

Testing of emergency plant and generators hereby permitted may be carried out only for up to one hour in a calendar month, and only during the hours 09.00 to 17.00 hrs Monday to Friday and not at all on public holidays.
Reason: To ensure that the amenity of occupiers of the development site/ surrounding premises is not adversely affected by noise from mechanical installations/ equipment in accordance with the requirements of policies A1 and A4 of the London Borough of Camden Local Plan 2017
If you have any queries, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Regards 

Edward Davis 

Pollution Planning Officer

Supporting Communities

London Borough of Camden

Telephone:   02079745550/ Mobile: 07967652382
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